## Quarterly Community Issues Report WJUB 1420 AM 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter 2015 / October, November, December

Through a series of local news and informational programs WJUB-AM 1420 has addressed the following issues of local concern for the fourth quarter of 2015.

The <u>Local News</u> is broadcast at 5:00 AM / 6:00 AM / 7:00 AM / 8:00 AM / 12 Noon / 3:00 PM weekdays. Each newscast is 1 -2 minutes in length. Issues covered during this quarter include;

In October, Sheboygan County Circuit Judge Timothy Van Akkeren announced he will resign his position effective January 2016.

In November, Sheboygan based Old World Sausage Company broke ground on a new 100,000 square foot packaging and distribution center just off I-43, near Weeden Creek Road

One person was killed in a November car – pedestrian accident on Highway 57 in the town of Sherman

Sheboygan city Finance Committee voted in December to give intitial approval to a deal that will bring apartment units and commercial space to part of the area where Boston Store once occupied in downtown Sheboygan.

Kohler Company union employees, members of UAW local 833, went on strike in November. As the strike entered its 3<sup>rd</sup> week, the Kohler Company ordered strikers to remove tents that were placed on the property surrounding Kohler plants.

The program Focus on the Family is broadcast at 5:30 PM weekdays. Typical program topics include parenting advice, strengthening marriage relationships and incorporating faith in daily life. A list of specific daily topics is included in this report with those of local interest highlighted.

WJUB-AM provided promotional support in October for the St. Vincent DePaul walk & Run to raise funds for beds, shoes and coats for children in Shbebotgan County.

WJUB-AM provided promotional support in October to the BabyCare Diaper Drive. BabyCare has helped more than 500 families in Sheboygan County giving over 8000 diapers each month.

WJUB-AM provided promotional support in October to the Plymouth Arts Center for their Mill Street Live performance of "The Putnam Spelling Bee".

WJUB-AM provided promotional support in December by interviewing members of Plymouth based Sound Celebration women's chorus in advance of their Christmas performance.